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[bookmark: OLE_LINK1]The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, King County Council
Room 1200
C O U R T H O U S E

Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Pursuant to RCW 84.56.240, Treasury Operations is required to submit annually to the Council a list of personal property accounts found to be uncollectible after diligent collection efforts have been made. The Council is required to “cancel such taxes as they are satisfied cannot be collected.” Such cancellation, however, does not constitute forgiveness of the debt to King County, which may be collected at a later date if we are able to locate real or personal property from which the debt can be collected.

Cancellations of personal property taxes are called “write-offs” and result from taxpayers filing Chapter 7 and 11 bankruptcy proceedings, disposing of their assets, moving out of state, or going out of business. The enclosed affidavit from Treasury Operations requests authority to cancel 799 uncollectible personal property tax accounts totaling $1,408,143.41 for the years 2003 through 2013, as summarized below.

	Year Billed
	 Amount Unpaid 

	2013
	 $         21,421.70

	2012
	 $       426,848.95

	2011
	 $       374,196.28

	2010
	 $       238,295.54

	2009
	 $       148,626.26

	2008
	 $         90,845.92

	2007
	 $       101,938.61

	2006
	 $           2,989.62

	2004
	 $           2,373.52

	2003
	 $              607.01

	
	

	Total
	 $    1,408,143.41



Since the County collects taxes on behalf of the state and all local districts in King County, the canceled accounts will proportionally reduce accounts receivables for the various taxing districts. The one-time revenue loss to King County is an estimated loss of $253,466, of which $126,733 is attributed to the County’s general fund.

In comparison to the previous two years, the approximate $1.4 million in write-offs for 2013 reflects an increase from the $1,032,411 and the $661,081 write-offs in 2012 and 2011, respectively. The increase is largely due to the number of business closures which occurred in previous years. These business closures were not reflected in prior year write-off reports because assessment and collection activities had not yet been exhausted. However, after diligent collection efforts, these business taxes are now considered uncollectible and therefore the above table shows a larger amount of uncollectible taxes to be written off.

The annual write-off process for personal property taxes is consistent with the financial stewardship goal in King County’s Strategic Plan. I hereby request that the Council approve the enclosed motion authorizing the Treasury Division to cancel the uncollectible personal property taxes in the amount of $1,408,143.41.

If you have any questions regarding this matter, please contact Scott Matheson, Treasury Operations Manager, at 206-296-7333.

Sincerely,



Dow Constantine
King County Executive

Enclosures

cc:	King County Councilmembers
		ATTN:  Michael Woywod, Chief of Staff
  Anne Noris, Clerk of the Council
Carrie S. Cihak, Director, Policy and Strategic Initiatives, King County 
    Executive Office
Dwight Dively, Director, Office of Performance, Strategy and Budget
Caroline Whalen, County Administrative Officer, Department of Executive 
[bookmark: _GoBack]    Services (DES)
Ken Guy, Director, Finance and Business Operations Division (FBOD), DES
	Scott Matheson, Manager, Treasury Operations Section, FBOD, DES




